TAX COLLECTORS & TREASURERS ASSOCIATION OF BERGEN COUNTY

Regular Meeting March 22, 2012
At Season’s in Washington Township

The March 22, 2012 meeting of the Bergen County Tax Collectors and Treasurers Association was called to order at 12:20 P.M. by President Mary Jo Gilmour who welcomed everyone and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  The Invocation was given by Pat McCormick.

The minutes from the meeting of December 7, 2011 were accepted as presented from those in attendance. 

Report of President M. Gilmour:  President Gilmour stated that sign-up sheets for volunteers for the Spring Conference were on the tables.  She reported that a Thank You note was received from the Reach Out & Read Program that Betty Weimer coordinated at Christmastime.  President Gilmour stated that the Executive Board felt that a scholarship program should be initiated for people who are paying for their Tax Collector or CFO classes to take their state certification exam.  She also asked that we send in the Opposition Bill regarding Shared Services.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Hayward gave the following report:


Balance TD Bank



                 
    $  16,490.87     ​​​


Deposits







        0


Disbursements






          1,081.27  


Balance TD Bank as of 2/28/12



    $  15,409.60   

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as presented.

Committee Reports:  


Membership
Marilyn Hayward asked that everyone please pay their dues for 2012 by 



July 1, 2012.
            

Nominating:   no report
             Legislative:     Frank Berardo discussed Senate Bill A189 – imposes temporary rollback & 


           freeze on property tax bills to 2009 amounts, beginning 4/2012 until State     


           unemployment rate falls below 7%; Senate Bill A335 - Permits taxing districts 


           to credit amount of excess taxes paid to first 2 quarterly payments of local 


           budget year next following date of final judgment, after successful appeal; 


           Senate Bill A367 – “Homestead School Property Tax Reimbursement Act” 


           provides State reimbursement for 50% of school property taxes paid by   


           seniors, 65 years and older; Assembly Bill A1651 – Extends eligibility for total 


           property tax exemption to 100% disabled Cold War veterans; requires State 


           to reimburse municipality for local tax revenue loss; Assembly Bill A1666 Aca 

          (1R) Allows property taxpayers an additional 90 days to file tax appeal after 


           revaluation; Assembly Bill S901 – Allows disabled veteran’s surviving spouse 


           to claim property tax exemption when veteran’s disability declaration is 


          granted after death; Assembly Bill S906 – Limits payments to public 



          employees for accumulated unused sick leave and vacation leave; limits 


          carrying forward of unused vacation leave; requires documentation for use 


          of sick leave in certain circumstances; Assembly Bill A533 – The “Common 


          Sense Shared Services Act” – concerns  shared service agreements for 


         certain local personnel under “Uniform Shared Services and Consolidation 


         Act”.
             Programs:     Chris Assenheimer introduced Pat Turin who spoke on Changes of School 


          Board Election to November General Election.  She explained how this will 


          affect tax billing.  If the School Board budget is over the 2% cap, then a 


          referendum will be put to vote in the November election.  If passed, then 


          the difference would result in another bill something like an added            


         assessment for February and May.  These bills must be sent by January 1st.  


          She suggested to email or call her with any questions.
            Good and Welfare:  Dorothy Siek announced that Ron Zilinski’s (Past President TCTANJ) 


         mother passed away on March 18th and Randy Bahr’s, Tax Collector             


         CFO/Administrator for the Borough of Bound Brook (Past President of   


         TCTANJ) father had passed away. 
President Gilmour adjourned the meeting at 2:00 P.M.

Respectively submitted,

Dorothy Siek

Recording Secretary


